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Speed tracks 

One of the more common complaints the HOA board gets is about speeders driv-
ing through our neighborhood.  Over the years, this has been both a frequent top-
ic of newsletter articles, and a discussion topic at the HOA monthly board 
meetings.  One step the board has taken is to pay for occasional police patrols.  
Thanks to those who contribute to this 
worthy cause. 

The board is now considering installing 
speed tracks at certain spots throughout 
Magnolia Forest.  To the right is a pic-
ture of one.  These would force speed-
ers to slow down. 

If you would like to weigh in on this  
topic, please send an email with your 
thoughts to the covenants email         
address at mfhacovenantscom-
mittee@gmail.com.   

Note that even if we as an HOA decide 
we would like to install speed tracks at 
certain locations within the neighbor-
hood, it isn’t a sure thing.  We would 
need to make the request through our 
Parish Councilman David Cougle.   

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 
 

We honored mothers last month.  Now it’s Dad turn.  Father’s Day this year will be 
celebrated on Sunday, June 16th. 

Below are a few humorous Father’s Day quotes you may enjoy: 
 

• “A father carries pictures where his money used to be” - Steve Martin 

• “My 4-year-old son gave me a handmade card for Father's Day. Maybe for Christ-
mas I'll draw him a picture of some toys. " ― Jim Gaffigan 

• “I gave my father $100 and said, ‘Buy yourself something that will make your life 
easier.’ So he went out and bought a present for my mother.” — Rita Rudner 
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4th of July mailbox decorating contest! 
 

The Homeowners Association is asking  residents to bling up their mailboxes to help celebrate the 4th of July! 
If you would like to be a part of the decoration contest, please email a picture of your mailbox with your 
name and address to rmeltz@bellsouth.net by Friday, June 21st, to be included in the vote. We will pick    
winners in the following categories: 
 

•    Most patriotic 

•    Most artistic 

•    Most summeresque 
 

Winners will be posted in the July newsletter. 

May 2024 Garden of the Month 
 

The home of Jeff and Paula Mills at 518 Oak Alley has been named the Magnolia Forest Garden of the Month 
for May 2024. Garden club judges were Carroll Knowles and Suzanne Robinson. 
 
Many varieties of newly planted specimens across the front included yellow daylilies, hawthorns, hibiscus, 
liriope, popcorn rose bushes and mandevilla vines.  There was also a separate flower bed in the front with 
sunshine ligustrum and irises attractively arranged. 

In Need of Some Good volunteers 

The HOA is a voluntary organization, and the more volunteers we have, the more effective we can be.  You 
don’t have to be on the HOA board to help out.  Below is a list of some of the needs of the HOA. 

1. Newsletter delivery—We have had many faithful newsletter delivery people over the years, but some 
have said they would like to pass this responsibility on.  Therefore, we could use a few more volunteers.  
Contact Terry Becnel or Bob Meltz if interested. 

2. Social committee members and support—If interested in helping plan social events for Magnolia Forest, 
please contact Pete Giuffria. 

3. HOA board members for 2025—If interested in serving on the HOA board in 2025, get in touch with Pete 
Giuffria.  

Code enforcement process 

St. Tammany Parish has a simple online process for filing code enforcement complaints. Go to the St. Tamma-
ny Parish government home page (stpgov.org) —> Highlight the “I Want to” option near the top of the page 
—>  Under “Complaints and Requests” click on the “File a Code Enforcement Complaint”.  This takes you to 
the code enforcement complaint form.  The form is fairly self explanatory and anonymous, but you do need 
to provide an email address so the code enforcement folks can contact you. 

Garbage Cans 
 

Please retrieve your garbage cans as soon as possible after garbage pickup.  Some have been leaving their   
garbage cans out for a few days.  This detracts from the beauty and appeal of Magnolia Forest. 
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Real estate 

Houses currently on the market as of May 20, 2024: 

1007 Oakland Dr. $675,000      

201 Milbank Lane $359,000 

411 Parlange Dr. $330,000 

 

Houses under contract: 

108 Fischer   123 Fischer 

 

Recent closings — Last 6 months: 

427 Parlange Dr. : List price $320,000, Closed price $320,000 

 Seller Concessions $9600 

308 Nottoway Dr. : List price $289,000, Closed price $300,000 

808 Pine Alley Dr. : List price $395,000, Closed price $370,000 

 Seller Concessions $15,965 

321 Nottoway Dr : List price $315,000, Closed price $323,000 

 Seller Concessions $13,500 

435 Parlange Dr : List Price $285,000, Closed price $257,000 

 

Lots for sale: 

719 Ashland Drive : List price $95,000    

419 Parlange Drive :  List price $37,500 

 

Colleen Fickle 

Keller Williams Realty Professionals 

Your HOA at work 
 

Oak Alley entrance work—On Saturday, April 27, numerous HOA members spent a few hours doing a debris 
cleanup at the front end of the Oak Alley entrance. The goal was to clear out brush and small trees the were 
blocking the view of the Oak Alley entrance signs. 
 

Reminder letter sent out– Every year in May or June, the HOA board sends out reminder letters to Magnolia 
Forest residents who have not yet joined the HOA.  We sent out about 210 letters this year.  If you received 
one of these letters, please respond by joining. 
 

Spring planting— Maintaining and sprucing up the entrances to Magnolia Forest are some of the bigger HOA 
responsibilities and expenses.   These efforts are done in coordination with The Green Team.  The spring 
plantings should be completed soon. 

Covenants Update 
 

The Covenants Committee sent out 
17 letters to homeowners in April.  
Thanks to all who received a letter 
and agreed to the request to come 
into compliance with our  restric-
tive covenants. 

School’s Out! 
 

More kids will be on our street.  
Please drive carefully. 
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The Association has 144 members 

The Green Team 

“Quality Lawn Care” 

Licensed & Fully Insured 

Free Estimates 

(985) 259-0316 

Thank you MFHA for your continued support. 


